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This week s meeting was chaired by President Elect Ross Paul. Ross called the meeting to order at 12.30pm. 

Thanksgiving by Bernard Dowling and the Loyal Toast was given by Peter Wardman. 

 

A SPECIAL REMINDER TO ALL MEMBERS 

The Red Shield Appeal is on the weekend of 25-26 May and we have made a commitment to manning a table at 

Park Beach Plaza. Jay has created a spreadsheet with allotted times for members to complete. You can access it 

by using this link éGoogle She et . 

Vacancies still exist for Saturday afternoon and Sunday.  

        Please assist . 

 

REPORTS 

¶ Bob Carle advised that the Uniting Church Soup Kitchen is holding a dinner at the Soup Kitchen on Monday May 

28 to raise funds for a new oven. Cost is $20 per head. BYO drinks, time 6pm. Phil Crofts will be the guest 

speaker and the volunteers will be preparing a nice meal. Matter was discussed between a few of our members 

and it was agreed to transfer our lunchtime meeting to this event with partners also invited. Please note your diary 

accordingly.     

Bob also advised Coffs Harbour Rotary s exchange student Anita Bobovska is to give a presentation to our club  

date to be advised.   

¶ Stan Paull advised our current RI sign is unsuitable for the service club sign on the highway and needs replacing. 

Bob Carle and Geoff Pollack are to attend the upcoming Cluster Meeting to advise our plans with the sign. 

¶ John Donaldson suggested having club business cards produced for members to hand out and promote our club 

at every opportunity.    

 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1AYxfmNFwr8fSqsDz9DR9Ky9dpc6NN82vkXarwr2hkXI/edit?usp=sharing


¶ Jay Clowes advised the Wine & Food event is getting good interest & feedback on Facebook. 

¶ Ross Paul asked all members to give serious thought of getting more guest speakers and we can t simply leave it 

to Macca to arrange. Please talk to Ross or Macca if you have any suggestions. 

¶ Graham Lockett advised he made a mistake with the official launch of the 2018 Coffs Coast Cycle Challenge. It is 

to be held at 10.30am next Monday 8th May at C.Ex. We need a good show of support for this event so please 

attend if possible. 

¶ Mike Blewitt advised that the Charity Golf Day Flyer and Entry Form are now finalized. Please obtain copies from 

Mike and distribute to as many people as you can. 

¶ George Cecato provided an update on the Wine & Food Event as follows: 

o Due to the new management of Pacific Bay Resort, more input & effort will be required by the club this 

year and all members are urged to assist as best possible.  

o A new coloured flyer has been produced. Please email it to all your contacts. 

o Brochure distribution is now a priority. Please collect them from George and complete your mail drop as 

soon as possible. 

o Due to Thrifty work commitments, George will be very busy leading up to the event, so please assist 

George if you re able or if called upon. 

o We need more auction items, so please give this your earliest attention and call out to possible donors. 

¶ George also provided members an update on City Council and Business Chamber matters, including: 

o Jetty Foreshore feedback has now finalized and was successful with approx. 1500 responses/suggestions. 

o The Business Chamber is having a business expo in August with 50 exhibitors from a wide range of 

industry. George suggested it is a good opportunity for our club to book a stall as a membership drive and 

to create publicity. 

o Brief outline of last week s council meeting, concerning Jetty improvements & redevelopment, including 

Stage 6 of the development and the boat ramp. 
   

Graham Lockett & Bob Carle held the fine session. The door raffle was won by Peter Lindsay, who had left so George did 

the Joker draw for him, albeit unsuccessfully. 

There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 1.50pm. 

 

NEWS & EVENTS FROM OTHER CLUBS 
 

South Coffs 

¶ Club meeting on 31 May will be transferred to Monday 28 May to join Sawtell Rotary Club at the Uniting Church 

Soup Kitchen for a special meal, the proceeds of which will go to the Soup Kitchen for the purchase of necessary 

equipment. 

eNEWS  

¶ A Group Study Exchange has been arranged between District 9650 and District 1450 Denmark. 

Applications for a Rotarian Team Leader and four non Rotarian Team Members are now being sought. Seeking 

clubs to nominate a Rotarian to apply for Team Leader, and identify and encourage eligible young professionals to 

apply as a Team Member. The GSE Committee will accept Team Leader applications until 4th May 2018. 

Interviews will be held in Armidale on Saturday 2nd June 2018. Team member applications will be accepted until 

1st June 2018. With the initial interview held 16 & 17 June 2018. 
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Acting Presidents Roster pending the induction of our new President  

 

7th May - Bernard Dowling 14th May- Mike Blewitt    21st May - Bob Carle 28th May  Soup Kitchen Dinner  

4th June  Jay Clowes  11th June - Queen s Birthday 18th June  Brian Leiper    25th June - Graham Locket   

2nd July - Ross Paul 
 

The role of the acting president is to run the meeting on the allocated day. Acting presidents may also be required to attend 

functions on behalf of Rotary if any such invitations are received.  

Please note and memorise your date. If you are unable to run the meeting on the day or attend functions on behalf of 

Rotary or wish to swap your day for another, you will be required to arrange for another Rotary Member to replace you. 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthdays to:   

 

 April     May  

      Terry Maguire ς 20th 
      Melissa Bell ς 26th 

Anniversaries:  

April     May  

Bruce & Sally Robertson ɀ 12th John & Jenny Walker ς 1st  
     Paul & Julianne McKeon ς 10th

 

 

 
 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

George Cecato ς 10th 
 



Just for a Laugh 

Jim grabbed his suitcase off the luggage carousel and headed outside to hail a taxi. A taxi promptly picked him up and 

they were on their way. Twenty minutes into the ride Jim had a question for the taxi driver, Excuse me sir  said Jim 

tapping the driver on the shoulder. AHHHH screamed the taxi driver swerving the taxi across three lanes of traffic finally 

stopping the car on the opposite shoulder. What the heck was that all about?  demanded Jim thoroughly shaken. I m 

sorry,  said the taxi driver, wiping his brow, this is my first day on the job, I ve been driving a hearse for the last fifty 

years!  

  



 

 



 


